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The Nipawin Oasis Community Centre (NOCC) received some good - though vague - news when Premier Lorne Calvert and several of his cabinet ministers were in town July 20.

NOCC caught the government's attention on a previous trip to the area and the premier wanted to find out more about the services it provides to the community.

During their visit, ministers learned that NOCC has programs for all sorts of disadvantaged groups - from those with mental illnesses to those with financial needs. The programs are designed to help make the recipients' lives more comfortable and to help them contribute more to their community.

NOCC offers cooking and nutrition classes so the disadvantaged can take better care of themselves and their families. NOCC provides budgeting lessons and programs to help unemployed people gain valuable skills. NOCC also lends equipment such as bicycles and lawn mowers to those who can't afford their own.

The premier and several MPs met with representatives from NOCC and the community groups NOCC cooperates with. NOCC invited the other organizations to attend the meeting so they could show the government representatives how NOCC helps them provide services to the community. 

Organizations represented at the meeting included Cumberland Regional College, the North East School Division, the Nipawin Métis Local 134, Nipawin Housing Authority, the Kelsey Trail Health Region, KidsFirst, CanSask, Métis Eastern Region II and the Department of Community Resources.

Besides explaining what NOCC does and it how works with the other organizations, NOCC representatives talked bluntly about their finances.

While many of the other groups present at the meeting are funded by the government, NOCC gets its money from annual grants that need to be reapplied for each year and from donations. 

NOCC secretary Amanda Wilmot, who led the meeting, has been volunteering at the centre since 1992. "We (NOCC) still are going to be running in the red this year - unless we find a bunch of money," she told the ministers. 

Garry Schenstead, NOCC coordinator, agreed that it's a challenge to get enough funding and said NOCC is "always scraping.

When Schenstead took the job in 2004, he was only guaranteed $600 a month. While more money is coming in now, he said NOCC is having a hard time paying its bills and providing the services it does on its little budget.

Speaking for the premier, Deputy Premier Clay Serby - who has a background in social work - said he is impressed with the work NOCC is doing. Serby said something needs to be done to secure core funding for NOCC.

Terms of any potential funding from the province were not mentioned.

